
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – August 29, 2011 
 
Present:    Richard Bielefield, Margo Connors, John Strasser    

                 Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:     None 

 

Selectmen will not meet on Monday September 5, 2011 in observance of the Labor Day Holiday. 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Selectmen approved a building permit for Linda Copson for a new home on Map 218, Lot 

64. South Road. 

 

The Selectmen reviewed the fuel bids as received from Irving Energy, Presby Energy, Stiles Fuel 

and also Our Town Energy Alliance.  MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to accept the Presby 

Energy bid, seconded by MS. CONNORS.  The motion passed unanimously.  The Town of 

Franconia did not make a decision at this time. 

 

The Selectmen signed an Intent to Cut Wood or Timber for Melinda McIlwaine, Map 217, Lot 19 

& 20. 

 

The Selectmen received a letter from Robert Johnson, 1070 Streeter Pond Road in regard to trees 

in the right of way on Streeter Pond Road and are in danger of falling.  The Road Agent has met 

with Mr. Johnson and will contact tree removal companies in regard to costs for removal of trees 

in town right of ways. 

 

MS. CONNORS made a motion to adopt new building permit requirements effective 9-1-11, 

seconded by MR. BIELEFIELD.  The motion was approved unanimously and the new 

requirements are available on the website and at the town office.  A letter will be sent to property 

owners in the fall with the new requirements and also to area building contractors.  The 

Selectmen will also send a letter to property owners on Lover’s Lane that are currently having 

work performed that required a permit. 

 

The Selectmen would like Mr. Strasser to work with the Road Agent to produce a statement of 

road policy that can be included in the Town Report. 

 

The Board would like the Administrative Assistant to contact Susan Wheeler from NCIC in 

regard to the progress of the lease for the communications tower. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to accept the minutes of August 22, 2011 seconded by MS. 

CONNORS, the motion was approved unanimously. 

 

The next regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday, September 12, 2011 at the Carolina 

Crapo Building at 5:30 PM.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette  

Administrative Assistant 

 


